
 FOUNDATION NEWSLETTER

Hello Foundation Friends,

The weather is certainly feeling more like winter now. We were spoiled by a fairly mild fall. If you haven't

had a chance to check out Lights in the Park in Williamsport yet, it is definitely worth a visit. Living adjacent

to the park allows me to look at all the cars going around the park enjoying the lights. This is the 5th year,

and it is safe to say it is the best year yet! Make this a family outting. Load up the car with family or friends,

make a thermos of hot chocolate, take some mugs along, and enjoy your hot chocolate and a radio station

playing Christmas music while you make a few loops around the park.  

The Foundation has been busy awarding grants in this final month of the year. For many of our funds, we

watch throughout the whole year for the perfect opportunity to make a grant from a particular fund. At the

end of the year if we haven't awarded a grant from that fund we make a decision about the best use of

money from that fund and what is best for the community. We have over 110 active funds at the Foundation

and love helping meet our donors intent.  

This has been an unexpectedly stressful week. For those of you who use social media, you know it is a very effective

way for us to regularly communicate what is going on at the Foundation and in the Community. For those of you

who don't use social media, there are various reasons you have made that decision. On Monday, we received a

message that our account was suspended for breaking community standards. There was an option to appeal. Of

course, feeling like we had done nothing wrong, I appealed right away, which involved a video selfie asking me to

look various directions in the camera. They said I would hear back within 48 hours. The next day, I heard back that

my appeal was denied and that our account was disabled for violation of community standards for fraud and

deception. I am asking for your help. First, if anyone has gotten to this point with Facebook, do you have advice of

how to get a help ticket so that a real person can review our case. Second, it seems that we might not be able to get

our Facebook Page back. If we can't, our only option will be to create a new account. If we do this, we will need our

Foundation Friends to help spread the word that we are really creating a new account and we need you be become

followers of that new page.  

In the meantime, this means we are unable to post for the Foundation or for Warren County Common

Grounds Coffee. We apologize for this inconvenience and hope that we can figure out a solution by the end

of the calendar year. 

Please realize the coffee shop has Christmas Gift Certificates (great for a stocking stuffer or small gift to a friend). We

are also going to have take-and-bake cookies and well as a cold brew take-home kit. Stop by the coffee shop to find

out more.  

Sincerely,

Michele Stucky
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RECENT GRANTS

The Warren County Community Foundation awarded an $800 grant from the Beau's Gift

Fund to A Better Way Food Co-Op. This grant will allow the Food Co-Op to purchase pet

food for those in need who have pets. Beau was a beloved German Shepherd of Dayleann

and Russell Waymire. The Beau's Gift fund was established to help with Warren County

animal needs. Watch for a couple of Beau's Gift Events in 2025!  

$800 GRANTED FROM THE BEAU'S GIFT FUND

$1500 COMMUNITY GRANT AWARDED TO HICKMAN HEIGHTS
CHRISTIAN CHURCH

The Foundation awarded a grant to Hickman Heights for the BLAST program at Williamsport

Elementary School. BLAST stands for Bible. Learning. After. School. Today. On the first

Thursday of each month, students can participate in after school biblically themed stations.

Volunteers from Hickman Heights teach these stations including cooking, crafts, games, story

time, snacks, and lessons. This group also hosts five events per year. This grant will help offset

the expenses of running this program. 
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The Hunger Fund is a field of interest fund at the Warren County Community

Foundation. This means that a grant can be awarded to anything that fits into the area of

hunger/ food insecurity, etc. A Better Way Food Co-Op is doing a great job of making food

available to Warren County residents who need it. The Hunger Fund also provided $900

of fresh vegetables late this summer and early fall. We are pleased to award this grant of

$3,750 to help the Co-Op make it through the busy holiday season. 

HUNGER FUND AWARDS GRANT TO A BETTER WAY FOOD CO-OP

THE DON AND MARY ANN AKERS MEMORIAL FUND AWARDS
GRANT TO THE TOWN OF WILLIAMSPORT

The Warren County Community Foundation awarded a $694 grant from this fund to go

towards the new Warren County Pool. The project should begin in Spring 2025!  
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The Warren County Community Foundation awarded a grant from the Good Samaritan

Fund for Hope Springs. Hope Springs has an exciting building project that they are

currently fundraising for. We are excited to be part of this project!

GOOD SAMARITAN FUND AWARDS GRANT TO HOPE SPRINGS

COMMON GROUNDS COFFEE TIPS AWARDED LOCALLY

Every month tips made at Common Grounds Coffee Co. are donated to a local organization.

October tips were donated to A Mother's Love Cancer Support Fund. This fund provides "Hope

Totes" to Warren County and Attica residents who are undergoing cancer treatment.

November tips were donated to Shop with a Cop allowing local children to go Christmas

shopping with a local law enforcement officer. 
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A Better Way Food Co-Op has many current needs! We

asked the Co-Op,  " What are some of your most needed

items?" They came up with a list of the six items they could

really use right now. If you pick some of these items up for

the Co-Op and can't drop them off at the Co-Op during

their open hours, you can drop them off at the Foundation.

You can call 765-764-1501 to make sure someone will be at

the office for your drop-off. Thank you!
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SAVE THE DATE 

Save this calendar to your phone for your Countdown to
Christmas guide!
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Stalph is hosting a big HoHo Holiday Bash with activities planned,
serving cookies & hot cocoa PLUS Santa & Mrs. Claus will be making an

appearance! This is a free public event, Stalph wants to curate
something extra magical and cheerful as a way to say thank you to our

community for being here this last year. Come eat, drink, tell Santa your
wishlist, have your photo taken with Santa and be merry! Any tips

received during the event will be donated to the town as a contribution
towards the tradition of purchasing Christmas gifts for the elementary

students.
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Open Enrollment Period for the Marketplace has

begun! It will be open from November 1st

through January 15th. Anyone interested in

enrolling will need to do so during this period.

Anyone currently with a Marketplace plan will

also need to re-enroll for the 2025 plan year!
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